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31/01/2025  20:13:402025/0370/P SUPPRT Susan Poole and 

Richard Tomlinson

As near neighbours of 72 Lawn Road, we support this application. Only 2 of the 13 houses along this row of 

linked 1920s Arts and Craft Style houses do not already have side dormers or front dormers (or both) and no 

house along this row has ever previously been told that side dormers are not allowed in principle. The 

proposed side dormer is consistent with the side dormers that have previously been allowed by Camden and 

built. Indeed it is smaller than many of them. Camden planning policy has not changed since the most recent 

approval and construction of the larger side dormer at No.75. So it does not make sense why No.72 was 

previously told by Camden planners that the council now has a principle against side dormers for this row of 

houses. This application has been thoughtfully designed and should be permitted.
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